SKY HIGH

Dear All

Sorry for the delay in sending this to everyone. Just a quick letter to say......wow yet another great day! We made the trip once again to Jumpers Rebound Centre on Sunday 30^{th} October, which was well worth the effort as we had a brilliant day with

lots of great results. The competition was the South East Regional Championships for Individual Trampoline, Synchronised Trampoline and DMT. Our competitors were against the best in Sussex, Surrey and Kent and we are extremely proud of their achievements. The results were as follows:

Individual Trampoline

Under 15 Girls Intermediate

Beth Winter 4^{th} Louise Brownsey 6^{th} Niamh Andrews 7^{th} Anastasia Winterton 10^{th}

Team - 1st | | | | | | |

Over 15 Girls Intermediate

Megan Heraty 4th

Ladies Elite

Tayla Nisbet 19th
Kayleigh Nisbet 23rd

Mens Elite

Elliot Storey 7th

Synchronised Trampoline

Under 15 Girls Intermediate

Niamh Andrews & Bethany Winter 1st Place

DMT

<u>Under 15 Girls Elite</u>

Tayla Nisbet 2nd

Over 15 Girls Elite

Kayleigh Nisbet 1st - Regional Champion!!!!!!

Connie Pooley 4^t

Huge thanks to everyone that helped on the day and made it such a memorable experience for all involved. Mike Jackson as Manual Recorder, Kim Kennedy as Assistant Chair (Synchro), Stella Jackson as Competition Marshall and Gail Andrews, Mike Jackson, Stella Jackson, Chris Jenner and Kim Kennedy as Coaches on the competition floor. Sadly, due to previous injury Kayleigh has decided that DMT is too hard on her body and has retired from the discipline although she is continuing with trampoline. She has however as you can see from the results above, left at the top of her game. Well done Kayleigh for all your achievements in DMT and for representing your Club so admirably.

The next Club I and County H competition is to be held this Sunday, 13th November at Hailsham Community College, Battle Road, Hailsham, East Sussex, BN27 1DT. The timetable for the day is on the office window at the Centre and the Club has a fantastic entry of 33 children. Dress code is white shorts, white t-shirt and white socks without any markings for the boys and rainbow leotard and white socks without any markings for the girls. The rainbow leotards are available to hire for £5.00. Please see Gail if you would like to take advantage of this facility.

The donations table is brilliant and raising money for the Club - to date, £260 has been raised. £10 has also already been given towards Mike's sponsored leg wax, date of which is to be confirmed, but a sponsorship form will be out very soon. It will be worth watching if any of you have seen how hairy his legs are - ouch! In addition, the Club has received a very generous donation of £250 from Mercread Judo Club (via Beth Jaques) for which we are most grateful. Gail's grandmother has very kindly loaned Fun Abounds £8,000 towards the purchase of the 2 4mmx4mm trampolines, which is to be paid off in monthly instalments over the next 4 years. We are exceedingly grateful for this most generous action, which puts us well on the way to raising the £10,000 needed now. There are of course, as stated in the previous newsletter lots more things yet to buy, so keep on giving please!

Sky High t-shirts, polo shirts and hoodies are now available to buy, in a variety of colour combinations. If the combination you want is not there, then they can be ordered now in time for Christmas. Prices are as follows: T-shirts £6.00, polo shirts £9.00, hoodies £15.00.

Reminders:

Lots of help is needed at both of the Schools' competitions (4^{th} December & 15^{th} January) – selling of tickets, cake stall, raffle/tombola, guess the amount of sweets in a jar. Prizes will be needed for the tombola, so please bring these into the Centre if you are able, otherwise let us know if you are able to offer some time on either of these days.

The Centre will be closed on Saturday 19^{th} November as all the Coaches are going to the World Championships in Birmingham.

The Christmas party is on Sunday 18^{th} December and everyone is welcome, so please bring all your families with you and get ready to boogie the night away. No school in the morning either, so you can all stay up late.

Happy bouncing!

Stella, Gail, Mike, Chris, Kim and Kayleigh - The Sky High Coaching team